(CONSERVANCY LOGO HERE)

MAKE ROOM FOR THE OSPREYS!

On a recent Monday morning, the Dataw Island Conservancy, aided by an O'Quinn Marine drilling rig, placed two Osprey nesting platforms on poles in the Jenkins Creek marsh. One of the nests is between the eighth green of Cotton Dike # 8 and the tee box at Cotton Dike # 9. The other is placed near the green at Cotton Dike # 9.

These new additions, when occupied, will provide a stable, safe nesting environment for Osprey mating pairs to raise their young. These nests have been placed so that they can be seen from the Clubhouse or the outdoor pool area. This means many hours of fascinating viewing for our members, residents and guests. Diners at the Pub - bring your binoculars!

The good news is that, just two days after  the installation, golfers putting out on the green at Cotton Dike # 9 reported an Osprey perching on one of the nests. This is a sure sign that we've chosen the right spot!

In the late 19th and early 20th centuries, the main threats to Osprey populations were egg collectors and hunting of the adults along with other birds of prey, but Osprey populations declined drastically in many areas in the 1950s and 1960s; this appeared to be in part due to the toxic effects of insecticides such as DDT on reproduction. The pesticide interfered with the bird's calcium metabolism which resulted in thin-shelled, easily broken or infertile eggs. Possibly because of the banning of DDT in many countries in the early 1970s, together with reduced persecution, the Osprey, as well as other affected bird of prey species, have made significant recoveries. There are, currently, an estimated 460,000 Ospreys worldwide

Ospreys usually mate for life. In spring the pair begins a five-month period of partnership to raise their young. The female lays two to four eggs within a month, and relies on the size of the nest to conserve heat. The eggs are whitish with bold splotches of reddish-brown and are about 2.4 by 1.8 in and weigh about 2.3 oz. The eggs are incubated for about 5 weeks to hatching The Osprey diet consists almost exclusively of fish and they prefer to hunt in shallow creeks and marshes.

From time to time, we will be posting poctures on the Dataw Net so that you can keep tabs on the hatchlings .

Earlier in the year, the Dataw Island Conservancy built and placed three Barn Owl nesting boxes and thirteen bluebird houses in various locations on the Island. The Osprey nests represent further progress for the Conservancy in the furtherance of its mission to restore and maintain  Dataw's ecological balance and to offer nature education so that residents and visitors can fully appreciate the special place this island holds in the spectacular Low country ecosystem  which surrounds us.

We especially want to thank our Supporters Group without whose help, none of these projects would have been possible. They supply financial assistance, encouragement and ideas which serve to invigorate and guide our actions.

If you would like to become a Supporter or want more information, please contact John Colgan @ 838-6748 or Earl Dietz @ 838-7816

The Dataw Island Conservancy, Inc. is an IRS approved 501(c)(3) charitable organization 
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